
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 MILLWOOD NEWS 

ISSUE  No 380 Newsletter date : Friday 8th  February 2019 

GROUND-BREAKING CEREMONY 

Well done to Megan and James for digging the ground so well on 
Tuesday in preparation for the big diggers to help us build our new 
classrooms. Megan and James will be moving into the new classrooms 
with their friends as soon as the classes are finished. Many thanks 
to Pick Everard, project managers, H H Smith, the builders, our gov-
ernors, staff (especially Joanne for organising), and especially to 
Cllr Rishi for helping Megan and James. See pictures below, on the 
website and in the local press. Page 20 of The Bury Times. 

CHINESE NEW YEAR 

Kung Hey Fat Choi to everyone! This is the Year of the Pig 
which is quite auspicious as it is linked to wealth as far as I 
understand. I am delighted to be attending an event next 

week at Christ Church Walshaw, with some of the 
headteachers I met in China in 2008 when I visited Datong 

with Bury colleagues. We wish them all a very Happy New Year as well. 
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SCHOOL COUNCIL  

The agenda was full at our last school council meeting (please 
see below). We discussed which PE equipment we think should 
be purchased, designed a poster about being a good friend 
for a local competition and even had time to offer our ideas 
on the new school website. Well done school council for all of 
your hard work, you are really making a difference to our 
school. 

School Council Minutes 31.01.19 

Agenda 

1.Welcome and apologies. 

2.Soft play equipment. 

The children voted for their favourite piece of soft play equipment. It was an extremely close vote but 

the winning piece of equipment was option 1 (shown here). 

 

 

3.Icons for the school website.  

After discussion with the children they decided that they would like PECS symbols of things that we en-

joy at Millwood to be used on the website. The top four icons selected were perform, care, friends and 

play. Symbols shown below. 

 

 

 

4.Hate crimes competition 

The children worked together to create a poster about hate crimes. School council decided to focus up 

friendship and what good friends do to keep a peaceful community. 

5.School council certificates 

 

EYFS/KS1 

 

Megan C for her wonderful progress with 
spoken language. 

KS1/KS2 

 

Hanzalah for making a fabulous Chinese 
dragon to celebrate Chinese New Year.  

 

STARS OF THE WEEK 



Whitelow 4 This 
week Whitelow 4 
have been learning 
about Chinese New 
Year! We listened 
to a sensory story, 
we attempted to 
write the Chinese 
numbers up to 3 and 
we made marks on 
red paper. In Art 
we made Chinese fans and we decorated 

dragons! During our 
phonics session, we 
had fun exploring 
objects starting 
with ‘a’ and we made 
the letter in a tray 
with sand.  

 

 

Whitelow 5 This week two children in 
Whitelow 5 had a really exciting oppor-
tunity. They were invited to a ground 
breaking ceremony to see where our new 
classroom is going to be built. The chil-
dren did an excellent job, helping with 
digging and they even had the opportunity 
to sit in a real digger! We are all so ex-
cited to watch the progress of our class-
room and can’t wait to move into it. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 1 It has been a 
very exciting and busy week in 
Whitelow 1 as we celebrated 
Chinese New Year, the year of 
the pig. We created a 
“Togetherness Tray”, as we 
learnt that Chinese New Year is 
a time for friends and relatives 
to come together, feast, and 
wish each other well. Together 
Whitelow 1, filled a tray with 

eight different bite-
sized treats to share 
with their friends, as 
eight is considered a 
lucky number in China.We 
made Chinese lanterns 
and dragons giving the 
children the opportunity 
to explore their creative 
skills. 

 

Whitelow 2 Everyone in 
Whitelow 2 has had a 
great time celebrating 
Chinese New Year: danc-
ing like dragons, greeting 
each other in true Chi-
nese style – “gung hay fat 
choy”, playing Chinese music on the glocken-
spiel and developing the tricky skill of eating 
with chop sticks. Well done everyone. 

 

 

 

 

 

Whitelow 3 have 
been busy this 
week celebrating 
Chinese New Year. 
We have been 
making lanterns 
and taking part in 
Chinese dragon 
dancing.     

 

 



Redvales 1 have 
had a fantastic 
week celebrating 
Chinese New Year! 
We have explored 
lots of Chinese 
things such as 
clothes, chopsticks, 
a jade bracelet and 
red envelopes. Plus 
we have made 
crafts like fans and 
pigs (it’s the year of the pig), listened and 
played along to music, and had a lovely sen-
sory session with rice and noodles. Gung hei 
fat Choi everyone!  

Redvales 2 We have 
had a great week cele-
brating Chinese New 
Year! We had great fun 
creating blossom trees 
for our Chinese themed 
art. We also played along 
to traditional Chinese 
music using instruments, 
watched dragon dancing 
and made our own dragon masks. We really 

enjoyed tasting noo-
dles and prawn crack-
ers too! We have 
worked really hard in 
our Rugby skills PE 
session this week too! 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 3 have en-
joyed celebrating 
Chinese New Year 
this week. We have 
ahad lots of fun us-
ing spicey playdough, 
sensory Chinese rice, 
writing salt and mak-
ing a Chinese paper 
drum! We enjoyed a 
Chinese buffet with 
our friends. 

 

Redvales 4 Another busy week in our 
class!  We have been learning about differ-
ent groups of animals and what they all eat.  
We put all the animals into the correct 
groups of fish, mammals, insects, birds, rep-
tiles and amphibians.  After learning about 
what the different animals eat we put them 
into groups of herbivores, carnivores and 
omnivores. On Chinese New Year we acted 
out the animal race which gave the years 
their names, putting ourselves into the right 
places using ordinal numbers. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 5 have been celebrating Chinese 
New Year this week. It has been the year of 
the pig we enjoyed making Pig masks. We al-
so tried a variety of Chinese food. The 
prawn crackers were our favourite. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Redvales 6 have 
had another fabu-
lous week! We 
loved celebrating 
the Chinese New 
Year by partici-
pating in a range 
of different activ-
ities. These in-
cluded creating 
lanterns, Chinese blossom artwork and 
performing lively and colourful ribbon 
and dragon dances. Gung hey fat choy!  

Irwell 2 have 
been exploring a 
new sensory story, 
"Jack and the 
Beanstalk" this 
week. We loved 
watching as the 
beanstalk grew, 
sorting and post-
ing different types of beans and making 
our own clay bowls with beans in them. 

We have also be 
learning about what 
plants need to grow 
and planting our 
own seeds. On 
Tuesday we had 
lots of fun learning 
about Chinese New 
Year. We used all 

our senses to try different Chinese 
foods. 

Irwell 3 This week 
in Irwell 3 we have 
been celebrating 
Chinese New Year 
which is the year of 
the Pig. We made 
some fruit spring 
rolls, performed 
some Chinese drum-
ming, made some 
dragon masks to perform with and ex-
plored the Chinese food,noodles, which 
we also used to do some mark making. We 
have had lots of fun! 

Irwell 4 have been 
learning to measure and 
draw lines in cms, Alex 
did a great job! We 
have also been role 
playing exchanging mon-
ey in a shop. We have 
learnt all about Chinese New Year including 
tasting Chinese food, yummy!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 5 This week in Irwell 5 we’ve had 
fun celebrating Chinese New Year! We made 
dragon masks and Chinese lanterns in art 
and did dragon dancing in music.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Irwell 6 This week Irwell 6 has been 
learning all about Chinese New Year. We 
have made pig masks and dragon puppets. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
PROGRESS REPORT FROM BUILDING TEAM 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Best wishes 

Helen Chadwick 

Headteacher 

https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk 
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